

- I. Serenity Prayer – GSR Preamble
- II. Minutes - (Carol H) - Motion to approve the minutes by Bobby; seconded by DaNella; approved unanimously.
- III. Treasurer's Report - (Ralph W) – Ralph reported the following for October.  
Total group contributions: \$467.47, Total Expenses: \$539.56  
Ending Checking Balance: \$5,218.93. Ending Savings Balance: \$1,457.02  
(Picnic: 7<sup>th</sup> tradition 85.00, raffle 210.00, expenses 539.56, net: 244.56)  
Important to remember that PRAASA, March 2025 will be in Alaska, and some of our expenses will go towards funding those eligible committee members.  
We'll discuss what to do with our excess of funds after the 2025 budget is presented.
- IV. DCM Report - (Lou) – Good Morning, my name is Lou, and I am an alcoholic. An email was sent out with the proposed amended District One Guidelines. Hopefully you all had a chance to review them. We can discuss them later when we get to old business.  
Our final workshop for the year is coming up next week. Please take a flyer and bring it to your meetings.  
District elections are coming up in December. DCM, Treasurer, Secretary and alternates will be chosen. Picnic and Workshop chair along with all liaison positions will also be filled. Jake our panel 73 delegate will be conducting the elections.  
Thank you for the opportunity to serve as your District Committee Member. I am here to help in any way I can. My phone number is 702-684-1776, and my email is louis@sunrise-marketing.com.
- V. ADCM - (DaNella K) – Hi District 1  
My name is DaNella, alcoholic and your alternate DCM.  
I attended the seniors in service workshop held at central office. We had over 40 attendees present. The panel did a fabulous job sharing their individual experiences in service work. It was a rewarding experience and encouraging for me to continue my growth and development in service work. Diana and Joan did a great job putting this together.  
I've also been working on the LVRU committee, with the round up coming to the Plaza hotel over the thanksgiving holiday. Come join us for a few days of fellowship. Thank you for letting me be of service
- VI. Introductions & Group Reports  
**ZOOM:** David F (GSR), Bobby F (GSR, D1 Picnic), Brenda L (GSR), Diane O (GSR), Gloria W (GSR), Lisa G. (Alt GSR)  
**In Person:** Carol H (D1 Secretary, GSR), Karinda R (GSR), Mike S (GSR, Intergroup Liaison), Ralph W (D1 Treasurer), Diana M (Accessibilities Liaison & Archives Liaison), Danielle T (GSR), Greg M (Past Trustee & Past Delegate), DaNella K (ADCM), Lou P (DCM), Oscar Z (GSR), Gia (Alt GSR), John B (GSR), Randy G (Alt GSR), Tina Y (GSR), Steven P., Teresa (D7), **TOTAL GSRs:15**
- VII. Committee Reports
  - A. Picnic (Bobby F) – No report
  - B. Workshop (Kevin L) – No report

- C. Archives Liaison (Diana M) – Archives Liaison – (Diana M)- Ronnie D., the Area 42 Archivist, arrives almost every Saturday morning to Central Office and continues to organize and update the Area 42 Archives Room from 9:30 to 11 a.m. I encourage you all to visit the Archives display. Ronnie will be rotating out of his commitment as Area 42 Archivist after 4 years of service. I would like to commend him on doing a phenomenal job. He will be giving a detailed report today at SAGSC.  
For more detailed information call the LV Central Office: 702-598-1888.
- D. H & I Liaison (Matt K) – No report
- E. Grapevine/La Vina (Ruthie) – No report
- F. Hotline (Paul H) – No report
- G. PI/CPC (Larissa G)- No report
- H. Accessibilities Liaison (Diana M) – Accessibilities Liaison – (Diana M) I am an alcoholic, the Southern Area 42 Co-Chair of the Accessibilities Committee, and Spanish bilingual member.

The Accessibilities Committee comes together in service to ensure full and equal access for all members of Alcoholics Anonymous. Our purpose is to help identify and address challenges that apply to alcoholics who have difficulty participating in AA and who experience barriers to accessing the AA message. These barriers may include physical, cultural, and geographic challenges, to name a few.

All members of AA are welcome to participate. We want to hear about your challenges, experiences, and ideas. We can now accommodate members in English and Spanish. Our next meeting will be held on Monday, November 25 at 7:00 pm on Zoom. We meet on the fourth Monday of each month.  
Meeting ID: 833 0643 2783; Password: handofaa

Meetings to Go/Reuniones Para Llevar is our subcommittee meeting service to help AA members who are homebound or in long-term care. If you'd like to volunteer or know someone who needs this service, please contact Joan R. at [joanrservice@gmail.com](mailto:joanrservice@gmail.com). Or call the LV Central Office: 702-598-1888.

Our “Seniors in Service”/”Mayores en Servicio” workshop was held at the Las Vegas Central Office and online on Saturday, October 26. I believe this is the first workshop of its kind in Southern Area 42 to highlight the continuing journey of our valued members in service during their senior years. Their stories and insights throughout their lives and their selfless dedication in the hope that others might benefit, helped us to further recognize the valuable impact their service in AA has had - and continues to have - on our lives and the lives of countless others. I wish to thank our 7 panelists again for offering their shared experience – their life’s gift to us from the heart.

I present this report with a grateful heart in loving service,  
Diana M.

MEETING MINUTES DISTRICT 1-<http://districtone-nv.org> November 10, 2024

---

I. Intergroup (Mike S) –

This month's Intergroup meeting will be held on Monday, November 11, 2024. I'll submit a report promptly and Carol will forward it to everyone. Just a reminder to please ask your homegroups to submit their contributions to central office on a monthly basis, as they have bills that need paid monthly. So it would be a great help to receive any contributions on a monthly basis.

VIII. Tradition Summary

Diane O. reported on Tradition 11. DaNella K. will present Tradition 12 next month.

IX. Concept Summary

Oscar Z. reported on Concept 11. Ralph W. will present Concept 12 next month

X. Passed the basket for the 7th Tradition.

XI. Old Business- Discuss District One Guidelines

[https://districtone-nv.org/wpcontent/uploads/2022/12/District1Guidelines\\_Updated\\_11-13-22.pdf](https://districtone-nv.org/wpcontent/uploads/2022/12/District1Guidelines_Updated_11-13-22.pdf)

A discussion was held regarding specific wording and ideas for some changes were presented. Lou made note of these suggestions and will edit the guidelines for review for the December meeting.

XII. New Business- None

XIII. Meeting closed at 11:10 am with the Responsibility Pledge:

**NEXT MEETING: December 15, 2024, 10 a.m. (Elections)**

Central Office

1515 E. Tropicana, #710

Las Vegas, NV 89119

**D1 Zoom: 826 6696 7634 PW: 705500**